

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 26 MARCH 2009

COS.31/09
RECESSION PLANNING PROGRESS REPORT

The Head of Revenues and Benefits Services (Mr Mason) presented report CORP.86/08 on the impact of the recession and mitigating actions that was being taken to assist residents and businesses affected.  The report included an Action Plan which contained the action which had been followed by the Senior Management Team to monitor/mitigate the impact of the recession where possible.

The matter had been considered by Executive on 16 February 2009 (EX.043/09).

The Executive had decided:

“(1)  That the Executive note the latest information on the impact of the recession on the Council (including financial impact on residents and businesses).

(2)  The Executive note the mitigating action which was being progressed to mitigate the impact of the recession, where possible, on the Council's residents and businesses.”

Mr Mason explained that the report that had been considered by Executive had been updated for this Committee and the changes were highlighted in bold.  He informed Members of the additional incomes which were being received by the Council from Central Government, and the impact on service provision for residents.  He also set out for Members support which was being provided for local businesses.  He added that the Head of Policy and Performance was working with Officers in Allerdale to identify relevant local performance indicators to assess the effects of the recession on Carlisle.

Mr Mason also commented that the section of the City Council's website with regard to Recession Planning was now in operation and was providing a source of comprehensive advice to residents and businesses.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) A Member congratulated the staff in the Customer Contact Centre for the manner in which they treated the people who used the Centre and the way they had dealt with the increase in members of the public who needed their services.

The Head of Culture and Community Services responded that there had been an increase in the number of people who required the services of the benefits section but this had led to an increase in the number of incidents in the Customer Contact Centre.  People had found the two separate queuing systems confusing and he added the situation would be monitored.

(b) The number of public using the benefits services was increasing and there would be a requirement for more staff, had this been costed?

Mr Mason responded that there had been four posts advertised and an increase had been budgeted for but if the need continued to increase then the budget would have to be reconsidered.

The Government had provided a grant of £68,000 in November 2008 but that had been based on 2007 figures.  The grant received this year would be based on the 2008 case load and so should increase.

(c) The report highlighted that there had been an increase in homelessness and an increase in the number of people who had been referred to bed and breakfasts, how would the cost of this be met?

Mr Mason responded that the cost of placing the homeless in bed and breakfast would be highlighted in budget monitoring if it became a concern and a decision on any additional funding would need to be taken at that time.  

RESOLVED – 1)  That Report CORP.86/08 be welcomed;

2) That the Executive be advised that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee has serious concerns regarding the shortfall in the budget for the immediate future and how the budget will be managed.







